
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

OCTOBER 11, 2018 

 

The meeting was opened by President Jimmy Fontenot with a Prayer and reciting of the Pledge 

of Allegiance. 

President Fontenot welcomed our guest speaker Pastor Gene Lee, pastor of the First Baptist 

Church here in Rayne. 

President Fontenot reported he received notice from Rotary about The Rotary Leadership 

Institution.  The meeting dates will be on December 1, 2018,   December 15, 2018, and January 

12, 2018.  This notice will be emailed to all members. 

President Fontenot received a surprise visit from District Governor Gary Lacombe presenting us 

with our 100% Per Capata banner recognition. 

Cynthia Oliver suggested that the Communication Committee begin building the presence of 

the club’s web site.   

Steve Bandy made a motion to accept the minutes of last week’s meeting.  It was seconded by 

Abby Guidry and carried. 

The speaker list was reviewed until the end of this year. 

Tuesday, October 16, 2016 will be the Acadia Parish Political Forum.  There was a quick 

discussion of the logistics in preparing the burgers.  Wear your Rotary shirts. 

Ken Arceneaux reminded everyone about getting items for the Silent Auction.  President 

Fontenot suggested that we could purchase footballs and get Drew Brees’s autograph. 

Natasha Domalgaski reported that the Interact Club of Rayne High is still researching shipping 

cost. 

President Fontenot mentioned that he polled the Board and they approved the changes to the 

by-laws.  Fran Bihm made a motion to approve the newly revised by-laws and was seconded by 

Nick Simoneaux 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 


